
 

S:\2020\20-328\Correspondence\Nicklas Drain correspondence\24-10-04 - Nicklas Drain 2nd Meeting (& On-Site)\20-328-2nd Meeting Notice (Nicklas).doc 

 

September 18, 2024 File No. 20-328 
 
RE: NICKLAS DRAIN – LANDOWNER MEETING 
 REQUEST FOR IMPROVEMENT AND PETITIONS FOR DRAINAGE WORKS BY 

OWNERS 
Lot 31-32, Concession 2 & 3 BLOCK A, Township of Wilmot (& Township of 
East Zorra-Tavistock) 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
K. Smart Associates Limited (KSAL) was appointed by the Township of Wilmot to prepare a 
drain report under Section 78 of the Drainage Act, RSO 1990, for the Nicklas Drain.  An on-
site meeting was held on December 18th, 2020 with the landowners anticipated by the 
engineer to be most directly affected, to determine the work required.  
 
Through discussions with other owners in the watershed, subsequent petitions under Section 
4 of the Drainage Act were filed by Zehr Farms Ltd. and K. & T. Erb for improved drainage 
outlets to their properties.  
 
We have the surveys and designs sufficiently completed for a reconstruction of the Branch 
Drain of the Nicklas Drain, as the requested work in that area is more certain. From 
discussions with owners, we have also prepared an estimate to reconstruct the full Main 
Drain, and will review with all owners at the meeting. Supplemental survey/design work for 
the Main Drain would be needed following the meeting, once the final desired scope is 
better understood. We are suggesting that everyone affected by this proposed project 
attend a public meeting to discuss the proposed drainage works and preliminary 
assessments with the Engineer. 
 
The meeting will be held on Friday, October 4th, 2024 at 2:00 p.m. at 737009 19th Line, 
Tavistock Ontario (red drive shed). This meeting will also fulfill the requirements of an on-
site meeting under Section 9 of the Drainage Act for those owners petitioning after the 
original December, 2020 meeting. 
 
The current watershed plan has been included on the back of this notice for your reference. 
 
If there are any questions beforehand, please contact Curtis MacIntyre at 519-748-1199 
(Ext. 252). 
 
Yours truly, 

 
Curtis MacIntyre, P. Eng. 
 
cc. John Kuntze, Drainage Superintendent, Township of Wilmot 
 Claire Ohrling, Township of East Zorra-Tavistock 
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